
 
 
The Connecticut Board of Examiners in Podiatry held a meeting on March 7, 2018 at the 
Department of Public Health, 410 Capitol Avenue, Third Floor - Hearing Room, Hartford, Connecticut. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Martin M. Pressman, DPM, Chairman – via telephone 
     Raeanne Curtis – via telephone 
     Leo Veleas, DPM – via telephone 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Vita Hardy 

 
The meeting was called to order at 10:07 a.m. 
 
I. Minutes 

The minutes from the December 6, 2017 were approved, on a motion by Dr. Veleas, seconded 
by Ms. Curtis. 

 
II. New Business 

None 
 
III. Adjournment 

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:12 a.m. on motion by 
Ms. Curtis, seconded by Dr. Veleas. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Martin M. Pressman, DPM, Chairman  
Connecticut Board of Examiners in Podiatry 
 

 



 
 
The Connecticut Board of Examiners in Podiatry held a meeting on June 6, 2018 at the Department 
of Public Health, 410 Capitol Avenue, Third Floor - Hearing Room, Hartford, Connecticut. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Martin M. Pressman, DPM, Chairman – via telephone 
     Raeanne Curtis – via telephone 
     Vita Hardy – via telephone 
     Leo Veleas, DPM – via telephone 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: None 

 
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. 
 
I. Minutes 

The minutes from the March 7 2018 were approved, on a motion by Dr. Veleas, seconded by 
Ms. Hardy. 

 
II. NEW BUSINESS 

A. Licensure Reciprocity 
Stephen Carragher, Public Health Services Manager, Office of Practitioner Licensing and 
Certification was present to discuss the requirements for an applicant who is licensed in another 
State and seeking licensure in Connecticut. 
Mr. Carragher stated the Department of Public Health may accept license of any state board of 
podiatry examiners or duly authorized licensing agency of any state in the United States or in 
the District of Columbia, if the department finds that such applicant has been graduated from a 
chiropody or podiatry school or college recognized by the Connecticut Board of Examiners in 
Podiatry at the time of his graduation from such school or college and that such state board or 
licensing agency maintains standards for licensure determined by the department to be equal to 
or higher than those of Connecticut.  

 
 
 B. Public Act 2018-168 (Sections 69 -71) 

The Board reviewed sections 69 – 71 of Public Act 2018-168.  These sections make changes to  
Chapter 375 – PODIATRY of the Connecticut General Statutes. 

 
III. Adjournment 

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:15 a.m. on motion by 
Ms. Curtis, seconded by Dr. Veleas. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Martin M. Pressman, DPM, Chairman  
Connecticut Board of Examiners in Podiatry 
 



 
Connecticut Board of Examiners in Podiatry held a meeting on July 6, 2018 at the Department of 
Public Health, 410 Capitol Avenue, Third Floor - Hearing Room, Hartford, Connecticut. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Martin M. Pressman, DPM, Chairman – via telephone 
     Raeanne Curtis – via telephone 
     Vita Hardy – via telephone 
     Leo Veleas, DPM – via telephone 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: None 

 
The meeting was called to order at 900 a.m. 
 
I. Minutes 

The minutes from the June 6, 2018 were approved, on a motion by Dr. Veleas, seconded by 
Ms. Hardy. 

 
II. New Business  
 License Reinstatement Application Review – Larry Suecof, DPM 

Stephen Carragher, Public Health Services Manager, Department of Public Health, Office of 
Practitioner Licensing and Certification presented a reinstatement application for the Board’s review.  
Dr. Pressman made a motion, seconded by Ms. Curtis, recommending approval of Dr. Suecof’s 
application for license reinstatement.  The motion passed unanimously  

 

III. Adjournment 
As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:10 a.m. on motion by 
Ms. Curtis, seconded by Dr. Veleas. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Martin M. Pressman, DPM, Chairman  
Connecticut Board of Examiners in Podiatry 
 



 
The Connecticut Board of Examiners in Podiatry held a meeting on December 5, 2018 at the 
Department of Public Health, 410 Capitol Avenue, Third Floor - Hearing Room, Hartford, Connecticut. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Martin M. Pressman, DPM, Chairman – via telephone 
     Raeanne Curtis – via telephone 
     Vita Hardy – via telephone 
     Leo Veleas, DPM – via telephone 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Joseph Treadwell, DPM 

 
The meeting was called to order at 10:01 a.m. 
 
I. Minutes 

The minutes from the July 26, 2018 were approved, on a motion by Dr. Veleas, seconded by 
Ms. Hardy. 

 
 
II. New Business 

Schedule Meeting Dates for 2019 
The following are the meeting dates for 2019. 
March 6, 2019 
June 5, 2019 
September 4, 2019 
December 4, 2019 
All meetings will be scheduled for 10:00 a.m., at the Department of Public Health, 410 Capitol 
Avenue, Hartford, Connecticut. 

 
III. Adjournment 

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:08 a.m. on motion by 
Ms. Hardy, seconded by Dr. Veleas. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Martin M. Pressman, DPM, Chairman  
Connecticut Board of Examiners in Podiatry 
 

 

 

 

 


